PAGLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 

AGM held on May 15, 2014
	34/14  Present
Councillors  Bessey, McVittie, Whittingham (in the chair) and Wooding.
Members of the public:  None.
35/14  Apologies for absence: None.
36/14  Declarations of interest:  The members declared their general but non-pecuniary        interest as trustees of the Paglesham Village Trust.

37/14  Election of officers

Councillors Whittingham and Bessey were unanimously elected as chairman and vice-chairman respectively.   
38/14  Minutes of meeting held on March 13, 2014
The minutes were accepted and signed by the chairman.
39/14 Matters arising from the minutes not included elsewhere
Stambridge Community Development Project.  To be discussed at the next meeting.
40/14 Matters arising from the Annual Parish Meeting:  None.
41/14 Open issues: See attached 
42/14 Correspondence

RDC –  Recycling banks.  It was agreed that such banks were not likely to be used and that their siting in conservation areas was in appropriate.  The clerk will report to RDC.
    Gary Bond – Request for support in seeking speed limits along Bray’s Lane.  
    The council agreed to support and clerk will make this known to the ECC Traffic   

    Management Policy Team

    George Ioannou – Crucial Crew.  The clerk reported that he had asked for more 
    information and was still awaiting a reply.  
ECC – Local Highways Panels.  To be considered by councillors before next meeting
EALC – Bulletins.  Noted.
    ECC - Making the Links.  Noted.

	IP
 

	43/14 Administration

    Service suppliers for 2014/15.  The following list was agreed:
- Electricity suppliers E-ON.




- Insurance, AON (three year agreement ending in 2016).




- Street lighting maintenance, W&H (Romac).




- Internal auditor, Ian Titterton.




- External auditor, PKF Littlejohn LLP.



           - Banking, Barclays.
                                - Footpath grass cutting – Paul Turner
Responsible Finance Officer.  The clerk. 
Passenger transport representative.  Councillor McVittie.  
RHALC representative.  Councillor Whittingham.
    Parish Council clerk.  Barry Summerfield was appointed as clerk, effective July 1, 2014.
    P3 representative on Rochford group.  The clerk said he will attend the next meeting on

   June 9 and that a representative needs to be identified at the next meeting.
44/14 Members’ reports: The chairman and clerk attended the RDC/Parish Council  

    meeting.  The main item of interest was a presentation on Emergency Planning by 

   Jeff Stacey (see below).
45/14 Annual Audit

The audit.   It was agreed to accept the Accounts for year ending March 31, 2014 as presented by the clerk.   Submissions for the Annual Audit return for the year ended 31 March 2014 –‘Statement of Accounts’, explanation of variances, bank reconciliation and  ‘Annual Governance Statement’, register of fixed assets - were agreed.  The clerk will ensure that the ‘Annual Audit Return’ is with the auditor on time.  The ‘Notice of Appointment of Date for the Exercise Electors’ Rights’ has been posted.  Ian Titterton to conduct the internal audit including the PVT accounts – a fee for this work of £150 was agreed.
Procedures and risks.  It was agreed that the Parish owned street lighting installations (three lampposts at Church End and the 13 brackets elsewhere should be subject to an annual visual inspection to ensure the safety of passersby.  Councillors agreed that no other changes need be made in the management of risks or in the council’s procedures.  The clerk reminded the councillors that they ensure their Register of Interests is kept up-to-date and any  changes reported to the clerk.
46/14 Highways
Footpath map.  Councillor McVittie reported that the King Edmund school copying service was not competitive with “aquablue”.  The clerk will arrange 300 copies from “aquablue” at their previously quoted price of £155.
Footpath works, Church End.  Report next meeting.
Verges Potholes.  Most of the reported potholes have been repaired.  Waterside Road has been re-surfaced with road planings giving a much-improved footpath and a good surface for vehicles.  The clerk was asked to express the council’s thanks to Essex Boatyards.  No action has yet been taken regarding hedge intrusion into highway at “South Hall” and at “Ingulfs” – the clerk will pursue this matter with occupiers.
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	47/14 Emergency Planning.  The chairman reported that the current thinking from RDC, see e-mail from Jeff Stacey dated May 1, 2014, is that plans should be simple and concentrate on communication issues.  Councillors are asked to consider the e-mail and progress this matter at the next meeting.
48/14 Maintenance.  The clerk has arranged for a second quote for the bus shelter and notice boards work.  A site visit will be made next Wednesday by Robert Brown of Canewdon. 
49/14 Finance
Payments since last meeting.  The following payment was ratified by the council:

                                                                          £

               Essex Playing Fields Association

                           annual subscription             25.00
      Cheques for signature.  All items agreed by council.
AON Insurance premium             1342.45  

EALC subscription                           61.75
Mission Hall hire charge                250.00

Ian Titterton, internal audit fee       150.00

Financial statement.  See attached.
50/14 Paglesham Village Trust

Election of officers.  It was agreed that Councillor Whittingham will be chairman and treasurer and Councillor Bessey will be vice-chairman for the coming year. 
Frances Field.  The chairman thanked Ted Thorogood for regularly cutting the grass.  An annual inspection has been carried out by EPFA and the report is awaited.  Some remedial is required on the play equipment and the exterior electric cabling needs to be tidied up.  Wedding bookings continue to create revenue.   
Oyster pits.   Councillor Bessey reported that little maintenance was required over the last year.  Income from moorings in 2013 was £900 and some £1000 is expected in 2014.  As there is little need for further expenditure on the saltings a reduction in mooring fees may be considered for next year.
Pound Pond.  Further work is planned for Saturday 17 May.  This will include safety fencing barrier and gate, roadside bollards, a dipping platform and general tidying up.
Risk Assessment.  The clerk will ask John Arnold if he is still prepared to do the exercise. 
Annual accounts.  The accounts as at 31 December, 2013 were presented by the chairman and accepted by the council.  Ian Titterton, as the council’s internal auditor, will audit the accounts.
    51/14 Other matters as raised
Access to sea wall.  Councillor Bessey reported that the access to the sea wall was obstructed by boatyard machinery.  Clerk will report matter to the Environment Agency.
Date of next meeting

                   July 17, 2014 at 8:00pm
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Open Issues
Parish council

33/07   Houseboat issues  

            Awaiting latest report from Nick Barnes. 


                  
IP


 
05/09      Freedom of Information and web site.  









      The clerk will discuss this issue with the Barry Summerfield          IP




 

PVT
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	Payments
	Receipts

	Balance at March 31, 2014 (as Annual Return)
	 
	3931.28

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Payments
	Street lighting - electricity
	
	64.48
	 

	 
	EALC subscription
	
	61.75
	

	 
	Internal audit fee
	
	150.00
	

	 
	Insurance
	
	1342.45
	 

	 
	Mission Hall hire
	
	250.00
	 

	 
	International tree foundation
	
	20.00
	 

	 
	EPFA subscription
	
	25.00
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	
	 
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Receipts
	Precept (first payment)
	 
	 
	2100.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	Total
	 
	1913.68
	6031.28

	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	Balance at May 15, 2014
	 
	4117.60
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	
	
	
	
	


